LOCALISM/NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN

STEERING GROUP MEETING
25 August, 2011

Present:
Mark Haselden – Chairman
	Phil Applin
	Harry Nicholls

	Kevin Bond
	Neil Pearce – Panning Consultant

	Helen Crook
	Matthew Price

	Andrew Dow
	Nick Robertson

	Elizabeth Dixon
	Kate Rolfe

	Bill Dowling – Mayor
	Tim Sanders

	Peter Emmerson
	Dave Savage

	Wendy Freeman
	Sarah Summers – Clerk

	Trevor Honychurch
	Richard Thomas

	Ann Hicks
	Moira Tsolakis

	Alan Marks MBE 
	Yvonne Wiggins

	Roger Matthews
	Geoff Williams

	David Morgan
	


Observers:
There were no observers.
Apologies:

Victoria Alcock, Neil Basnett Lezley Bott, Jonathan Collis, David Derrington, Jenny Fradgley, Chris Gregory, Jean Holder, Nick Gower-Johnson, David Langman, Jenny Murray, David Pedley and Donna Savage
The Chairman opened proceedings by advising that the main purpose of the Steering Group Meeting was to receive an account of the proposed process to be followed from inception to completion.  He explained the mandatory necessity for detailed documentation of the process, in order to provide an audit trail for independent review.
1)
Minutes

The Minutes were approved as a correct record.

2)
Appointment of Deputy Chairman

At the Steering Group Meeting of 28 June, 2011 two expressions of interest were received from Phil Applin and Tom Baxter for the position of Deputy Chairmen.  It was AGREED that the position would be ratified at the Steering Group Meeting on 25 August.

Tom Baxter later withdrew his candidacy, preferring to concentrate on his role as Chairman of the Housing, Planning & Design Working Party.
Phil Applin was Proposed as Deputy Chairman and duly appointed.

3)
Presentation on ‘The effect of the Core Strategy on the scope of the Neighbourhood Plan’

Following Neil Pearce’s succinct but detailed power point presentation and account of ‘The effect of the Core Strategy on the scope of the Neighbourhood Plan’, a number of questions were forthcoming, primarily relating to housing numbers.

Neil explained that although various options had been put forward to the District Council, following an independent review, the actual allocation has yet to be determined by Cabinet on 5 September and will form part of the third draft of the Core Strategy, now expected in January.  The report referred to can be found on the District Council’s website, by using the link:

http://democracy.stratford.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?MId=3863&x=1&

Neil was asked to present an overview of this document at the next Steering Group Meeting.

4)
Explanation of Deputy Chairman’s Role in the Project


Phil Applin gave an account of the process for managing the project, using a short power point presentation.


As Deputy Chairman, Phil will act as Project Manager, providing a framework to manage the interrelationships between Working Parties, the Chairman’s Management Team and the Steering Group covering planning, process reporting, documentation management and issue management.
5)
Timing of the Plan
It is anticipated that the draft plan will be completed by December, 2012 and will be submitted for independent review once the Core Strategy is adopted.  
6)
Presentations by Working Party Chairman

Infrastructure, Housing Planning & Design, Statistics/Data Collation and PR & Marketing Working Parties, all require additional members.  Steering Group members were asked to come forward, or advise the relevant Chairman of outside representatives who they think would be suitable for co-option.


The Chairman advised that he was hoping there would be sufficient interest to achieve over-subscription initially, in order to end with a well-balanced group.


It was noted that Yvonne Wiggins volunteered to join the Statistics/Data Collation Working Party.


6.1
Infrastructure – Chairman Kevin Bond

From Kevin’s verbal presentation, it was clear that a lot of research and fact finding discussions with local authorities will be necessary in order for factual information to be presented for consultation.

6.2
Housing, Planning and Design – Chairman Tom Baxter
In addition to Tom Baxter’s power point presentation, he delivered a more holistic account of his Party’s remit, inviting Mr Roger Matthews, the sustainability representative to give a brief description of the important sustainability aspects of future development.
6.3
Statistics/Data Collation – Chairman David Morgan
During his power point presentation, David Morgan stressed the importance of input from everyone on the Steering Group in order to produce a compilation of statistics and information on the town, which will be used by every Working Party.  David intends this ‘Blue Book’ of statistics to be completed by December, 2011.

6.4
Finance & Expenditure Procedure – Chairman Trevor Honychurch
Trevor advised that the Finance Working Party had met to determine a budget, which has been financed by the Town Council and agreed at £35,000.

He asked that the previously circulated and tabled Expenditure Procedure be noted, which outlines the management of the budget by the Finance Working Party, whilst remaining the overall responsibility of the Town Council.

In addition, Trevor advised that it was the intention of the Working Party to secure additional funding throughout the process, as well as keeping under review, funding for future projects which are identified during the Neighbourhood Plan process.

6.5
P R & Marketing – Chairman David Morgan

David’s power presentation gave insight into the proposed P R & Marketing plan.

Steering Group members were asked to think of a suitable strap line for the Neighbourhood Plan, which will be considered for adoption at the next Steering Group Meeting, together with a suitable logo which is currently being worked-up.

David advised that the newsletter needs to be produced as a matter of priority and urged members to send an account of up to 200 words, giving a personal profile, or reasons for joining the Steering Group to Peter Emmerson, the Newsletter Editor.

7)
To consider the formation of four additional Working Parties


The Chairman proposed that four new Working Parties should be instigated: Business; Tourism; the Elderly; and the Young.


Following comments from the floor that the remaining groups in the Working Party Matrix included a number of Working Parties with a remit which would overlap with others, it was suggested that the Matrix be reviewed.


It was considered that proposed Working Parties could be condensed and that those which were not absorbed, could instead become topics for consideration by the Working Parties.

Although the Chairman considered that Business, Tourism, the Elderly and the Young Working Parties would prove necessary, and called for expressions of interest, he advised that this issue would become an agenda item for the Management Group to consider.  The issue will be returned to the next meeting of the Steering Group.
8)
Any Other Business

There was no other business.

9)
Date of Next Meeting


29 September, 2011 at the Town Hall at 6:30pm.

The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8.15pm
Actions and to Note

Action required by Steering Group, Management Group, Working Parties, Planning Consultant, David Morgan, Jenny Fradgley: 
1)
Steering Group members to contact relevant Chairman of Working Parties if they wish to serve, or know of someone for co-option.

Infrastructure: kevinbond@btconnect.com 07767 616616


Statistics: david.morgan@warksgolf.co.uk 07957 361053


Housing: tom@shanussi.fsnet.co.uk 01789 298178


PR/Marketing: See David Morgan above


2)
Steering Group members to let Chairman of Steering Group know if they wish to serve on either Business, Tourism, Young, Elderly Working Parties, or know of someone for co-option.


mark.haselden1@btinternet.com 07831 409589
3)
Steering Group to provide biogs of up 200 words for the newsletter.

 
peter_emmerson@btinternet.com 01789 295758
4)
Steering Group to consider suitable strap lines and inform David Morgan;
5)
David Morgan to bring strap lines for consideration to the next Steering Group Meting;
6)
Jenny Fradgley and David Morgan to present logos to next Steering Group Meeting;
7)
Planning Consultant to provide an overview of the housing numbers report to the next Steering Group Meeting;
8)
Management Group to review Working Party Matrix with a recommendation for next Steering Group Meeting;
9)
Finance Group to continue working on sourcing additional funding.
Note
8)
Infrastructure Working Party Meeting – 2 September.  Contact Kevin Bond for further details;

9)
Housing Working Party Meeting – 8 September at 6:30pm at Buzz Café, Henley Street;

10)
Housing Report can be found using the link:


http://democracy.stratford.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?MId=3863&x=1&
11)
 The Chairman anticipates that future meetings will last no

           longer than 1.30mins;

12)
 Power point and hardcopy presentations attached.
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